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PTA Members OK Budget, 
Elect Leaders for 2018-19 
PTA members have approved a $188,000 
budget for 2018-19 and elected a slate of 
officers including Jen Ellis and Kathleen 
Lendvay as Co-Presidents. The meeting on 
Tuesday also included a talk on preparing 
your family and home for emergencies.  

The budget continues to fund half the 
salary of a full-time Librarian, and full 
costs for the Counselor and two of the 
school’s four part-time Literacy Tutors. 
However, fewer dollars will be available 
for some items, such as drama residencies. 
More details are on www.tmlink.org.  

Continued on Page 2 

  
  

Prepare to Fight the Summer Slide 

The arrival of June signals an end to the school year, but not to 
learning! “Summer Slide” is a very real phenomenon for children 
who give their brains a complete vacation. Students can lose 2-4 
months of learning if they just sit in front of screens all summer. 

This is a great time to help your child set goals for what they 
would like to work on this summer. For example, is your child a 
budding entomologist, who just can’t get enough of insects? You 

can capitalize on this! Help your student find and read insect books at the library, get 
signed up for the Bug Club at the Zoo (www.zoo.org/bugclub), make insect models out of 
recycled objects, and go to a park to record how many insects can be found in a 
square foot of grass. Our students are passionate learners, and with just a little 
nudge, parents can help to keep brains engaged this summer. 

Another option for summer learning is, yes, online. TM recently subscribed all of 
our students to the MobyMax educational software website (www.mobymax.com) 
primarily as a way to help support math learning, but the children are able to access 
content in all areas, including reading and social studies! You should have received 
log-in information; if not, please be in touch with your child’s teacher.  MobyMax 
starts by automatically assessing a child’s knowledge in a given content area, and 
then assigns appropriate lessons. The material is easy at first and becomes 
progressively harder as the program recognizes what your child already knows. Best 
of all, MobyMax content is aligned with Common Core Standards, the same 
standards your child’s teacher consults when designing instruction. MobyMax can 
be accessed on cell phones, tablets and computers with an Internet connection. 

And speaking of summer learning, I would 
like to invite all of you to join us for the 
annual Summer Reading Kickoff, which 
will be Monday, June 18, 5:30-7 p.m. This is 
a fun event for all students and includes a 
pizza dinner, a book exchange, presentation 
for parents, and more! Students will receive 

their Summer Reading Bingo card with ideas 
for keeping learning going. This Kickoff is also an opportunity to offer good 
wishes to Librarian Merilee Hudson, who is retiring at the end of this year, and to 
welcome incoming Librarian Michael Zetterberg. I hope you are able to join us! 

Our school also must bid farewell to Teacher Marcie von Beck.  
Marcie is a long-standing member of the Thurgood Marshall 
community, and has taught 5th-grade Accelerated Curriculum 
Scholars as well as 1st-grade Scholars. She has also been an 
instructional coach. Marcie is too young to be an official retiree, 
but will be keeping herself busy outside the classroom, perhaps 
by finding time to write or to teach adult classes. Both Merilee 

and Marcie have touched the lives of so many TM Students! If 
you would like to write a note or memory to be shared with them at their farewell 
celebration, please feel free to drop it by the TM office. 

EVENT CALENDAR 
 

TODAY, Thurs., June 7: Black Family Advocacy 
Support Group at Photo Exhibit, 4:30-6:30 p.m., 
NW African American Museum. See 
http://www.naamnw.org.  
 

TODAY, Thurs., June 7: Spring Choir Concert. 7 
p.m., Cafeteria. Hear “True Colors,” “Rainbow 
Connection” & more. !"#$%&"'$  to support 5th Grade 
Legacy Project. Note: Singers arrive by 6:45.  
 
 

TOMORROW, Fri., June 8: Groundbreaking 
Women Day Assembly, 9:05 a.m., Cafeteria. 
Honoring the work of Malala Yousafzai, Nobel Peace 
Prize-winner. Parents welcome! 
 

Sat., June 9: Black Family Advocacy Support 
Group BBQ, 11 a.m.-1 p.m., Judkins Park. RSVP 
to https://tm_bfasg_picnic.eventbrite.com.  
 

Mon., June 11: Gr. K, 1 & 2 Picnic, 5:30-7:30 p.m., 
Playground. Bring your own dinner & blanket. Invite 
families who will be at TM next year. 
 
 

Tues., June 12: Volunteer Appreciation Tea, 3:30-
4:15 p.m., Playground. Child care for ages 5-12. 
 
 

Tues., June 12: Gr. 3 & 4 Picnic. (See above.)  
 

Tues., June 12: PTA Board meeting, 6-7:30 p.m., 
Location TBA. Qs? pta@tmlink.org . 
 
 

Fri., June 15: Deadline to Return Library Books. 
(Report cards may be withheld.) Lost a book? Check 
with Ms. Hudson about options. 
 

Fri., June 15: Field Day, during school day, 
Playground. BBQ lunch! Volunteers needed: 
http://bit.ly/TMFieldDay18. See Page 2. 
 
\ 

à Online calendar at www.tmlink.org! 
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Bullpup Briefs  

Black Family Group BBQ & Celebration on Sat. 
You are invited to the Black Family Advocacy Support Group’s end-
of-year BBQ. It’ll be 11 a.m.-1 p.m. June 9, at Judkins Park. RSVP: 
https://tm_bfasg_picnic.eventbrite.com. 

Help Needed with Photos at Grade 5 Promotion  
Continue a TM tradition! At 5th Grade Promotion (Tuesday, June 19, 
5-7:30 p.m.), photograph every student with their teacher. No 
experience needed. Contact Tasha, tashasirvine@gmail.com .  
à Contribute photos to the slideshow that will be shared at the 
conclusion of the event. Email them to Casey, caseypilar@gmail.com .  

Amazing Kid-Tricks to Occur at Picnics June 11-12 
Behavioral-science experts say that your child is likely to perform 
amazing feats of youthful athleticism if you attend the annual spring 
picnics: 5:30-7:30 p.m. on Monday, June 11 (for Grades K, 1 & 2), and 
Tuesday, June 12 (Gr. 3-4).  Bring your dinner, blanket and outdoor 
toys to the playground. Invite families joining us at TM next year! 

Lost & Found Will Be Emptied on June 20: Act Now! 
Visit the Lost and Found now! All items will be removed June 20. 

The city’s 
Melanie 
Cole talks 
about 
disaster 
prep at 
Tuesday’s 
PTA 
meeting 

 
 

       
    

Spots on Building Leadership Team, 
Highly Capable Services Committee 
The following Principal-appointed volunteer positions 
are available next year: 
Building Leadership Team (BLT) – Scholars Program 
Parent Representative. The BLT includes staff, parents 
and administration, and meets monthly for 1.5 hours 
plus a longer retreat in late August. The BLT is resp-
onsible for decisions about the school budget, the 
Continuous School Improvement Plan (CSIP), the pro-
fessional development plan, and mission and vision. 
This position requires a two-year commitment. Please 
submit a short statement including a description of 
your interest and qualifications for the position by 
Tuesday, June 12. Drop this by the office or 
email kjmay1@seattleschools.org. 
Highly Capable Services Advisory Committee –
Parent Representative.  This Districtwide committee 
includes parents, teachers and staff, and meets one 
evening each month. The current rep, Scott Davis, can 
answer questions about the role: scott@powderfish.com. 
Interested? Email kjmay1@seattleschools.org. 

Volunteers Still Needed at Field Day 
Please help with Field Day’s 15+ stations of fun on June 
15! Volunteer at http://bit.ly/TMFieldDay18. 

Summer Plans for Equity Teams Work 
The Equity Action Teams meeting last Thursday 
focused largely on ideas for 2018-19, including: 
• Interactions and relationships between Scholars and AC 

Scholars 
• Creating safe places to share the diversity of opinions in 

our school 
• Building the structure and vision of the Equity Action 

Teams so people feel they can get involved and lead 

Visit http://bit.ly/TMequity for details of the meeting. 
This summer, get connected to Equity Team work! 
Many of these activities involve kids, too. 
• Equity Action Teams Summer Community BBQ in 

August  (look for email mid-summer)  

• Black Family Advocacy and Support Group: 
Out and About in Community: Receive emails about and 
join other families doing simple, fun activities; Meet to plan 
the kick off social meeting in the fall 

• Facilitating Conversations Around Race and Equity:  
Read: Do You Want to Talk About Race? By Ijuoma 
Oluo  and meet in the fall to discuss. 

• Gender Equity:  Meet over the summer to talk about 
trimester plans to celebrate women 

• Racial Equity in HCC: Participate in community outreach 
to families in the South End regarding HCC process 

• Supporting Our Scholars: Help plan a get together for 
the summer  

Email equityactiontm@gmail.com or visit http://bit.ly/TMequity.  

PTA Board Seeks Treasurer 
Continued from Page 1 
Joining the Co-Presidents on the PTA Board’s Executive Committee are 
new Vice President Percy Allen and returning Secretary Katherine 
Barr. The PTA Board continues to seek a Treasurer, Arts Liaison and 
Communications Chair for 2018-19; if you might be interested, see 
www.tmlink.org/info/join-pta-board/ or email pta@tmlink.org.  
Also, Principal Katie May relayed new projections that 512 students 
will be at TM in 2018-19, about 10 percent under 2017-18. The school 
stands to lose one teacher from current staffing. Ms. May will outline 
staffing and other plans for next year later this month. 
Melanie Cole, of the City of Seattle Office of Emergency Management, 
presented disaster scenarios and information on how to prepare, 
including having a communications plan and various supplies. Slides 
from her presentation, as well as a link to emergency preparedness 
materials, are available at http://tmlink.org/about/pta-meeting-minutes . 



Free Summer Garden Club 
 

Want to learn about nature while having fun in the garden? 
 

Ms. Nicole, Tilth Alliance, and Thurgood Marshall Elementary are offering a free family-friendly 
garden class this summer. We will engage all our senses while we learn and practice important 

garden activities. We will dig in the dirt, grow and taste edible plants, sing songs, hunt for 
helpful garden creatures, and make art as we learn about ecological connections and build 

cooperation skills all with a laid-back summer attitude. 
 

The club is designed for Pre-K through 5th-grade students; however, everyone in the family is 
invited to attend! You are welcome to leave your school-age children in my care for the hour 

and a half, join the fun, or just sit back in the shade and enjoy the garden. All tools and 
instruction will be provided. 

 
10:00 to 11:30 every Wednesday, July 11-Aug. 29, 2018 

 
No need to preregister, but class will start at 10:00 sharp. 
We will meet in the Thurgood Marshall Learning Garden,  

near the building’s rear driveway 
 

Please invite any friends or community members whom you think would be interested. 
Feel free to contact me with questions at 23nicoleo@gmail.com. 

 I hope to see both new and familiar faces this summer! 
 

 

                      



Celebrate the completion of the Culture Murals 
at Jackson Apartments, 23rd & Jackson 

à featuring murals by Thurgood Marshall classes 

10 a.m-noon, Saturday, June 23, 2018 • 2425 S. Jackson St. 

Refreshments and give-aways provided! 
 

 

Created by artists at Washington Middle School, Thurgood Marshall 
Elementary School, Leschi Elementary School and Seattle Girls School; 
along with neighborhood artists Lawrence Pitre and Erin Shigaki  

At Thurgood Marshall, work was guided by Art Teacher Laura Strand, who writes: 
 

We have just completed a school-wide community mural project, in partnership with local artist 
Lawrence Pitre.  The six mural panels (one for each grade level), will soon be installed. 
  
For this project, students made drawings that answer the question, “What does culture means to you 
and your family?”  Mr. Pitre, along with artist Erin Shigaki, combined student ideas to design the mural. 
Students had a chance to fill in the painting. Later, the paintings will be given to our school.   
  
Lawrence Pitre’s art focuses on telling the stories of the various people who make up our city, and 
particularly our neighborhood.  His more recent work also addresses/documents the process of 
gentrification.  He recently exhibited his painting series “We Are One” at the Northwest African 
American Museum (Sept. 2017).  
  
After watching a video about Mr. Pitre (seattlechannel.org), students were very impressed and intrigued 
by Lawrence Pitre and his art, and were very excited to meet him.  The video shows a lot of 
neighborhood places (Flowers 4 Us, Earl’s Barbershop).  Students were jumping up and down to see 
their neighborhood validated in a video. This led to rich discussions on gentrification. Many students had 
a lot to say about watching their neighborhood change before their eyes. They are extremely familiar 
with, and invested in, this topic.  We are so fortunate that our school was chosen to participate!  


